MAYOR LINDA GORTON “ LEXINGTON DEWEY CROWE

DIRECTOR
BUILDING INSPECTION

TO: Mayor Linda Gorton
Council Members

FROM: Dewey Crowe, Director of Building Inspection
cc: Sally Hamﬁltoh, Chief Administrative Officer

Nancy Albright, Commissioner EQ & PW

DATE: May 3, 2021
SUBJECT: Fire Detection and Suppression System Review Fees
Request

Authorization to amend Code of Ordinances Section 5-29 to establish review fees for fire
detection and fire suppression systems.

Why are you requesting?

This action is needed to fund the cost of performing reviews of fire detection and
suppression systems. The Kentucky Department of Housing, Buildings & Construction required
the Division of Building Inspection to assume primary responsibility for these reviews from the
Fire Prevention Bureau as part of the renewal of our expanded jurisdiction contract. There are
currently no fees associated with these services.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years?

There is no budgetary cost associated with this request. The revenue from the proposed
fees is estimated to be between $60,000 to $65,000 annually.

Are the funds budgeted?
The estimated revenue has not been included in the FY20 budget.
Account number: 1101-505901-0001-41910

Director/Commissioner: Crowe/Albright
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